MINUTES OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING, HELD IN THE VICARAGE ON WEDNESDAY 15TH MAY, 2002.


PRESENT:
Barbara Nicolaou, Richard Smith, Angela Robinson, Brian Smith, Len Green, Sheila Ball, Dorothy Tilbury, Margaret Wood, Walter Butcher, Fr. Miller (Chair), Flora Bryant (Sec.), Velda-Hagen-Brown, Beryl James, Thelma Bramble

1. The Parochial Church Council Meeting of newly elected members began with prayers.
2. Fr. Miller bid a special farewell to outgoing PCC members. He added that he had written to members of last year’s PCC, but that only Christiana Enyi had responded with a request to be co-opted back on to PCC.
3. It was also agreed that Thelma Bramble would be co-opted on to PCC.
4. Apologies for absence: Beverley Wauchope, and Ann Horsfall.
5. Welcome to new members and agreement of forms for conduct of business.
a) Fr. Miller welcomed new members of the PCC.
b) Child Protection and the PCC
i. Fr. Miller began by explaining the Child Protection Policy, reiterating that it is Law and looked at the best practice to have in place, in terms of the different groups and activities that takes place at St. Mary’s.
ii. Fr. Miller said that Child Protection Policy is twofold. It was agreed that this procedure that should be followed in the event of allegation of abuse being reported: That child should be taken somewhere private, where he/she can be spoken to; no leading questions should be asked and notes should be taken. The allegation should not be kept confidential, but should be reported to Fr. Miller or Albert Ryder. Should not be disclosed to anyone else. Fr. Miller went on to say that were the allegation linked to one of his boys then it should be reported to Albert Ryder. The next stage involved the allegation being passed to the London Diocese, Child Protection Officer. The Diocese CPO, can be contacted on 0207 932 1100. Fr. Miller will arrange for Child Protection pack to be given to members of PCC
iii. The second stage involved Disclosure, which is mandatory in terms of working with children in the Diocese and the Criminal record register. Fr. Miller said that as an organisation working with children, a disclosure form need to be completed, which is then passed to police. Police will respond directly to Diocese and Diocese sends back to F. Miller. Groups involved are: Sidespersons, PCC, Chair, Sunday School teachers, Boys Brigade. PCC gave Fr. Miller mandate to deal with via the Vicarage.
c) Charity Law and the PCC Fr. Miller explained that the PCC is the official body of St. Mary’s Parish and therefore is Trustees. That the PCC need to carefully watch financial regulation issues, as in the event of anything going wrong, PCC will be held personally liable, under the Charity Law Act.
d) Bringing items of business Fr. Miller asked that any substantial items for agenda be brought to him as chair, as such items would be inappropriate to raise as a AOB. 
6. Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the Parochial Church Council Meeting held on Friday 8th March were agreed and signed as a correct record.
7. Matters Arising from the minutes
a) Fr. Miller explained that furniture in vicarage is personal property. That as discussed and agreed at last PCC , he had priced-up for chairs to be replaced by upright chairs; cost is £55.00 per chair. Total number required would be between 10-15. PCC agreed to budget of £750 for new chairs.
8. Election of Officers of the PCC The following Officers were elected
a) Lay Vice Chair Walter Butcher
b) Treasurer Iris Smith
c) Secretary Flora Bryant
d) Covenant Officer: It was proposed and agreed that Linda Capstick be appointed as Covenant Officer (Fr. Miller to be the Authorised official of Charity for the purposes of claiming gift aid monies)
9. St. Mary’s Church
a) Sound System: 
i. Microphone change: It was agreed that since microphone has been changed is now working satisfactory, including acoustic on loop system.
ii. Hymn CD: This is on order.
b) Notice boards:No update.
c) Update on lavatory Fr. Miller reported that he attempted to contact architect – response awaited.
10. Kemble Hall Project Report of Management Meeting Fr. Miller gave a summary of the discussion which took place on the 8th May re management of Kemble Hall.
a) Adoption of Policies
i. Religious Rule – should not be used for any other religious worship other than Anglican worship as agreed by PCC
ii. Political Use: Should not be used for campaigning purposes, except a) hustings on local issues ,as well as PCC run and organised and b) for surgeries held by elected councillors.
iii. Day to day management: It was suggested that site manager be appointed . In terms of cleaning: that contract cleaning company be used . Other areas looked at were: cost of hire of hall; opening/closing times. Thinking at this stage is that PCC will need to fund site manager job, therefore Job Description will need to be written. It was also suggested that if site manager’s post is likely option,then, individual should employed on self employed basis.
iv. In terms of pricing for hire, Sheila Ball had agreed to obtained information in order to assist with looking at range/ pricing. PCC spent time looking at price range, and felt that £30 - £50 per hour would be reasonable.
v. It was pointed out that as there will be residents next to hall that closing hours would need to be borne in mind, as well as reasonable time for site manager. 11.00 – 12.00 was suggested. 
vi. Health and Safety and Equal Opportunities to be included
vii. It was clarified that if user/hirer wished to sell alcohol, then they would need to apply to Magistrate Court for licence. Fr. Miller to check the Public Entertainment Act.
viii. Fr. Miller agreed that initially he could undertake the work of hire management, and once this is clearer/established, PCC employ individual.
It was agreed that overall whilst thinking is on the right lines re pricing, that more work is needed on a) opening hours and b) management of hall. DATE OF NEXT KEMBLE HALL MEETING,FRIDAY 21 JUNE @ 8.00pm 
11. Matters relating to parish buildings: There were no matters.
12. The Golden Jubilee of H.M. the Queen
a) Party: Fr. Miller explained that plans for the party is underway. That in the event of rain, events would be in church and food in the vestry. David is in charge of side shows, which is priced at 20p a go. If 100 people have a go at each stall, should break even. 
b) Chalice: Fr. Miller presented to PCC drawing of chalice by Harts Silversmith in Gloucestershire, with available options. PCC agreed to purchasing Chalice ‘C’, with inscription “HIC EST CALIX SANGUINIS MEI translation ‘THIS IS THE CUP OF MY BLOOD’. It was agreed to also have St. Mary’s Tottenham engraved, and with Jubilee Hallmark. This will match the coronation hallmark ion the wafer box in use in the day chapel
13. Gift Aid Already covered.
14. Financial Matters:
a) Personal thank you was expressed to Malcolm Tegg for audited account for year ending 31 December 01. As a mark of appreciation for work undertaken, PCC agreed that Fr. Miller takes Mr. Tegg to lunch and present £100 in vouchers in adittion to paying his expenses.
b) Shareholdings (Fairtclough Charity) Fr. Miller reported that we have had a dividend in respect of shares in the Royal Bank of Scotland. Fr. Miller to follow up to sell the shares as we have the rest of the Fairtclough holdings.
15. Correspondence and Vicar’s Notices None.
16. Any other Business
a) Fr. Miller proposed that PCC purchase booklet for children going from primary to secondary. As well as booklets for younger age group going into reception classes. Cost for pack of 10 - £25. In addition Fr. Miller will be organising children mass and proposed purchase of small bible story books for this. Cost 45p each for children to take away.
17. The Parochial Church Council Meeting held in the Vicarage on 15th May ended with closing prayers.
18. DATE OF NEXT PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING,THURSDAY 13TH JUNE 2002 @ 8.00 P.M. IN THE VICARAGE.

